
 

Vacancy for PhD Professor - Department of Health 

and Society of the School of Public Health of the 

University of São Paulo 

 

The Dean of the School of Public Health of the University of São Paulo (FSP-USP) 

announces the opening call for the faculty position (full-time), specialty Contemporary 

Challenges for Childhood and Child Development. 

 

Briefly, the position requires a commitment to teaching and extension activities and the 

ability to conduct independent research. Interested applicants should hold a Ph.D granted 

or recognized by USP. Applications will be accepted between March 19th, 2024, at 09:00 

a.m. to June 19th 2024, at 11:59 p.m. (GMT-3). The entry-level monthly salary (MS3 level) 

is R$ 14.761,02 plus benefits. The public exam will be held in Portuguese and covers the 

following program: 

 

 

1. The first 1,000 days of human life: care and social policies;  

2. Human Rights and Child Health: exploitation and oppression of children, struggles 

and resistance;  

3. Institutionalization and Child Health;  

4. Breastfeeding as a human right: science, public policies and conflicts of interest;  

5. The medicalization of childhood;  

6. Mental health, neurodiversity and childhood;  

7. Physical, sexual and psychological violence, and Child Health;  

8. Children's health and experiences: intersectionality and adversities;  

9. Care economy, inequalities, inequities and child health;  

10. Emerging and re-emerging issues in child health;  

11. Vaccine hesitancy: determinants and impact on Public Health;  

12. Care and childhood, intra and intergenerational relationships; 

13. Child Health and territories;  

14. Child Health and Interculturality;  

15. Modes of birth and infant care as Public Health issues: impacts on epigenetics and 

microbiome formation;  

16. Access to humanized, safe and evidence-based care for healthy newborns: 

facilitators and barriers;  

17. Prevention and management of premature births in Brazil: opportunities and 

barriers to innovation. 

 

 

The entire application process - from the inscription to the result - will be ruled by the 

Brazilian constitutional principles, notably that of impersonality, as well as by the Statute 

and General Regulations of the University of São Paulo (USP) and by the Regulations of 

the FSP.  

The public call is available in Portuguese at https://uspdigital.usp.br/gr/admissao, where the 

applications must be submitted to by the deadline informed above. Additional information 

and regulations relevant about this opening call can be obtained from the FSP-USP 

Academic Office, e-mail: acad@fsp.usp.br. 
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